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Is it Time to Prune?

When we have days of warm temperatures many people are eager to go outside and DO SOMETHING and many times that means getting out into the garden.  

This article could be about butchered crape myrtles and they continue to be one of the most mis-pruned plants on the planet todays article is going to touch on a lot more pruning mistakes.

Maybe the reason why there are so many mis-pruned plants is because in general most do not understand that pruning actually SIMULATES growth!  So by severely pruning actually you will get more shoots or more vegetative growth.  This growth is typically very weak and the new limbs are almost guaranteed to break during a spring/summer wind or rainstorm.  So where there was one nice branch you will get twenty coming out from the top/tip.  This is the reason why you never want to top trees.   

Generally, late fall, winter and summer are the best times for pruning trees and shrubs.  For flowering trees and shrubs you should follow these guidelines.  

If the plant blooms before May (spring flowering), prune it after it blooms.  Examples are azalea, dogwood, spirea, and forsythia.  If the plant blooms after May (summer flowering), prune it before growth starts in the spring.  Examples are crape myrtle, hibiscus, and hydrangea.  Evergreens such as hollies, boxwoods, cedars, juniper, and others should be pruned during the dormant season (mid-November to late February).  Fruit and berry producing plants like hollies, nandina, mahonia, and pyracantha should be pruned after the berries have fallen or ate by birds.  Light corrective pruning on most plants can be done at anytime.



Reduce your pruning by selecting the right plant for the right place.  Gardeners need to know where they want to plant and pick a plant that grows the correct size for the site.  All this should be done before buying the plant.  




The Wilson County Cooperative Extension Service has lists of plants based on plant height.  Call 252.237.0113 and speak to an Extension Master Gardener on Wednesdays from 1-3 PM.  Starting February 11 the Gardening Helpline and the Extension Master Gardeners will be available Monday, Wednesday, and Friday from 1-3 PM or email anytime at wilsonemgv@hotmail.com.  
